
January 21, 1981 

LEGISLATIVE ADMINISTRATION 

A meeting of the House Legislative Administration Committee was 
called bo order by Chairman Bobby Spilker. 

All members were present except Representative Aubyn Curtiss. 

Also in attendance were Don Byrd, Chief Clerk, Wayne Phillips, 
Assistant Chief Clerk, Diana Dowling and Sharole Connelly of 
the Legislative Council, Bob Marks, Speaker of the House, and 
Bob White, Sergeant-at-Arms. 

The minutes from the January 5th meeting were approved. 

Chairman Spilker asked Chief Clerk Don Byrd to explain the 
changes that have taken place in the staff since the last 
meeting. 

He explained that two stenos were lost immediately. Denise 
Morley did not accept the position offered and Zorka DaSilva 
ruptured a vein in her eye and resigned her position. One 
person has been hired for the steno pool and two more for 
committee secretaries. A permanent page was hired for the 
minority leaders office. A man hired as security guard declined 
the position. Joe Floreen and Lee Mason were hired as security 
guards. 

Speaker Marks asked about overtime being in excess. Chief Clerk 
Don Byrd said it was not a problem, and that Jeannie Greenfield, 
Chief Steno, was alternating her girls from 7:30 AM and working 
to 6:30 PM, and all work was being completed. She asked Don 
abbut hiring additional secretaries, as she had requests from 
select committee chairmen, namely Long Range Biliilding. Speaker 
Marks indicated that this particular committee should not have 
to have a special secretary since meetings would be minimal. He 
said they do not anticipate any additional select committees. 

Chairman Spilker asked Assistant Chief Clerk Wayne Phillips to 
explain the reclassification of Paul Fossum to the members. He 
said that Paul was hired as posting clerk and has done an 
excellent job in that position. As the Amendments Coordinator 
became increasingly busy, Paul assisted him besides doing his 
posting duties. When he asked for an upgrade to compensate for 
the added duties, Wayne and Don agreed. 

Representative Joe Kanduch made a motion that the additional 
staff and position change be approved by the committee. Seconded 
by Representative Carl Zabrocki and carried unanimously. 

Chief Clerk Don Byrd reported on air cleaners for the Honse and 
Senate. He received a bid on December 27 for $8,670 only for the 
House. Larry D'Arcy from the Department of Administration said 
Administration had some funds and that perhaps they could share 
the cost. Then Morris Brusett and Phil Hauck met with Speaker 
Marks and said the ceilings were too high for these particular 
air cleaners to be effective and they suggested that a large 
unit be installed in the central air system along with the 
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other items of renovation that are to take place in the entire 
capitol building. This sounded like an excellent idea and the 
chief clerk is going to write Brusett and Hauck a letter to this 
effect. 

Chief Clerk Don Byrd went on to explain the problems arising 
from the voting machine/microphone set up. The present equip­
ment is worn out and obsolete. Parts can seldom be found to 
make even incidental repairs. Plans were made last session to 
replace the system, but funds were not available. Don is 
going to check on some prices and report back to the committee. 

Diana Dowling of the Legislative Council mentioned how smoothly 
the session is going. Others in the meeting commented on how 
well the staff cooperates among themselves and with the legis­
lators. 

Carl Zabrocki made some comments about the uncomfortable chairs 
in the House Chambers and Chief Clerk Don Byrd will check on 
repairs or replacements and report to the committee. 

Chairman Spilker adjourned the meeting. 

Secretary Chairman, Bobby Spilker 



January 16, 1981 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: House Legislative Administration Cornrnitttee 
Rep. Bob Marks, Speaker of the House 
Don Byrd, Chief Clerk of the House 
Bob White, Sergeant-at-Arms 
Diana Dowling, Director of Legislative Council 
Sharole Connelly, Director of Accounting, Leg. Council 

FROM: Rep. Bobby SPilker~ 
TherE will be a meeting of the House Legislative Administra­
tion Committee on Tuesday, January 20, 1981 at 11:30 a.m. in 
Room 343. 



In c(lmpJ" 
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February 9, 1981 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

House Legislative Administration Committee 
( Curtiss, Kanduch, Meyer, Spilker, Zabrocki) 
Rep. Bob Marks, Speaker of the House 
Don Byrd, Chief Clerk of the House 
Bob White, Sergeant-at-Arms 
Diana Dowling, Legislative Council 
Sharole Connelly, Leg. Council 

Rep. Bobby Spilker, Chairman 

There will be a meeting of the Legislative Administration 
Committee on Thursday, February 12, 1981 at 1:00 p.m. in 
Room 343. 




